
Sunday  June 15  (Holy Trinity) 
  8:30 am Contemporary Worship 
10:00 am Faith Formation 
10:00 am Adult/ HS/MS Sunday School 
10:00 am Parent’s Meeting for Lutheridge Camp 
11:00 am Traditional Worship  
 

Monday—Friday June 16-20 
9:00—2:30 Kimball Kamp 
 

Tuesday  June 17 
10:00 am Bingo-Coltraine Life Center 
 

Wednesday  June 18 
10:00 am Bible Study 
   6:30 pm Contemporary Ensemble 
 

Thursday  June 19 
  3:00—6:00 pm Carolina Value Pet (Cats) 
  5:00 pm Samaritan’s Table 
 

Friday  June 20 
12:00—5:00 pm Carolina Value Pet  
 

Saturday  June 21 
10:00 am — 2:00 pm Carolina Value Pet  
 

Sunday  June 22   
  8:30 am Contemporary Worship 
10:00 am Faith Formation 
10:00 am Adult/ HS/MS Sunday School 
11:00 am Traditional Worship  

THIS WEEK AT KIMBALL 
 
 

 

 

 

KIMBALL’S TAKE-HOME NEWS 
June 15, 2025 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our prayers of joy and best wishes are with Howard 
and Diana Bentley and their family at the June 10th 
birth of Hannah Lynn Bryant, to their daughter 
Elizabeth and her husband, Kristopher. This is the 
Bentley's first grandchild! 
 

Our prayers of joy and best wishes also to Sam and 
Jane Falls and their family at the June 8th birth of 
Fitz Alexander Falls, to their son Spencer and his 
wife, Sydney. We rejoice with these families at these 
blessings! 

FLOWERS AT THE ALTAR 
 

The flowers are given today by John and Mary Lee 
Blackwelder to the Glory of God and in honor of our 
parents, John and Joyce Blackwelder and Rudy and 
Mary Anne Balsiger. 

THE HOLY TRINITY 
 

“O Lord our Lord, how majestic is your name in all the 
earth!” Today we celebrate the holy Trinity. Paul 
writes that through Jesus we have peace with God, 
whose love pours into our hearts through the Holy 
Spirit, giving us lasting hope. We celebrate the 
gracious One-in-Three, eternal Three-in-One, as we 
worship in community; as we share water and word, 
bread and wine; and as we bring God’s love and hope 
to our neighbors.  

OUR GREEN SEASON of Sundays after Pentecost 
begins today with Holy Trinity Sunday, a celebration 
of how God comes to us as Father, Son, and Holy 
Spirit. We hope and pray that you'll continue to 
worship with us throughout this Summer Season, and 
through the whole Pentecost Season - which lasts 
until November 30th. 

Sun., June 22—Fri., June 27 Youth at Lutheridge 



WEEKLY PRAYER CONCERNS 
Family & Friends names will remain on the prayer list for only 2 weeks, unless resubmitted.  

Michelle Adkins 
Mildred Black 
Dennis Blackwelder 
Debbie Bost 
Joe Bracey 
Michelle Brewer & Family 
LeaAnn Buckwell 
Wayne & Cassie Cannon 
Emma & Kevin Clamser 
Michael Cline 
Family of Jimmie Cooper  
Barry, Carolyn, Amy Craver 
Louise Craver 
Gary Dennison 
Amelia Dreisbach 
Melva Feggins 
Will Fesperman 
Deb Flemming 
Jimmy & Wanda Garmon-Price 
Sue Gill 
Brandt Goodnight 
John & Becky Graham 
Coleen Graham Family 
Patty Gurka 
Sylvia Harrington 
Sarah Henderson 
Adam Hipp 
Cynthia Kinard 
Chad LaTurns 
Phyllis Lee 
Wayne & Beth Lett 
Georgie Maple’s Family 
Karen Sloan Miller 
Bethany Mocus 
Debbie O’Shields 
Celeste & Doug Pierce 
Billy Pressley 
Carter Quinn  and Family 
Dale Roland 
Jerry Sellers 
Helen Sides 
Madison Snipes 
Tallie Stancil 
Gary Stuart 
Trinity Turgeon 
Nick Wagner 
Buck & Judy Wingler 
Joann & Albert Wingler 

•   Rajeem Baptist (Washington) 
• Robert Busteed, Jr. (Virginia) 
•   Christopher Bame (California) 
• Sinatra Dreisbach (California)  
• Mason Hott (Georgia) 
• Ben Kirchner (Georgia) 
• Chris Kirchner (Missouri) 
• Preston Mays (Maryland) 
• Chris Overcash (North Carolina) 
• Andrew Smith (Arizona) 

KIMBALL MEMBERS 

Sylvia Anderson 
Robin Ballard  
Jerry and Pat Beam 
Sherri Bennett 
Howard / Diana Bentley 
Silvia Binnon 
Allen Brantley  
Brad Brothers 
Sharon and Doug Brothers 
Florence Calandra 
Bretta Dodson 
Mary Dorton 
Lisa and Eddie Dunlow 
Betsy Ellington-Boynton 
Teresa Erwin 
Shelly and Ava Farris 
Liz Fisher 
Sudie Foil 
Pastor John and Anne Futterer 
Fran and Keith Garver 
John Glass  
Todd Haley 
Sarah Harmon 
Susan and Jim Harris 
Prebble Henrickson 
Kathy and Mike Hunter 
Sherry Johnson 
Eric and Jenny Jones 
Tony & Paula Lippard 
Steve and Peggy Lynch 
Ed MacTaggart 
Dianne Marlin 
Sherri Matheny 
Margaret McCombs 
Charlie Miller 
Pat Moser 
Kathryn Murph 
Louise Propst  
Betty Ritchie 
Blake / Grace Robinson 
Lisa Robinson 
Kip Russell 
Juanene Savage 
Kathy and Cliff Scott 
Betty Shaver 
Roger Sizemore 
David Sloan and Family 
Mary Jo Snipes and Family 
Gaye St. John 
Bob & Jean Tatarka 
David & Donna Taylor 
Sarah Teumer 
Debbie Troutman 

FAMILY & FRIENDS MILITARY 

PRAYERS-SPECIAL NEEDS 
If you know of a member of the 

congregation who is hospitalized, sick, or 
has special needs, contact:  

Church Office @ 704-933-4101 
Pastor John Futterer @ 704-699-2547 
Deacon Liz Fisher @ 704-713-1758. 

HOSPITAL REPORT 
 

Louise Propst - Hospice Care at Home 
 
Debbie Troutman - Novant Presbyterian 
in Charlotte (dismissed)  

OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY is 
extended to Kimball Memorial member 
Lisa Stirewalt and her family at the June 
5th death of her mother, Charlene. 
Charlene was a frequent visitor to 
Kimball through her great 
grandchildren. Funeral services were 
held yesterday at Whitley Funeral 
Home, with Deacon Liz and Pastor John 
officiating. We remember the Hope and 
Promise of the Resurrection, made real 
through Our Lord and Savior, Jesus 
Christ. 

GRADUATION SUNDAY 
 

PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDARS as we'll be 
acknowledging our graduates at the one worship 
service on June 29th. We hope you'll plan to join us! 



ELECTRONIC GIVING OPTIONS 
 

 

 

BILL PAY – Most banks today offer a bill payment service 
with recurring feature.  Individuals can set up their offering as 
a bill, and a check will be issued from that account and 
mailed to Kimball.  
  

TITHE.LY (through kimballchurch.org) – By going to our 
church website or using Scan to Give cards (found in pew 
racks,) individuals can present offerings through an electronic 
service provided by Tithe.ly.  The offerings can be set up as a 
one-time event or as recurring.  If you would like any more 
information about any of these options, or assistance in 
getting one of the options set up, please contact any member 
of the finance team, or the church office.   
 
            Scan to Give → 

 SUNDAY MINISTERS ATTENDANCE / OFFERING—JUNE 8, 2025                             

 In-Person                                                        172 

 Online                                                                98 

 Total Attendance                                          270  

 General Fund Offering                          $9,192 

 
 

Jun 15   Savannah Hott 
 Steven Poole 
 

Jun 16   Ariel Overcash 
 Kathy Roginski 
 

Jun 17 Miriam Castor 
 

Jun 18 Palmer Robinson 
 

Jun 20 Amanda Cauthen 
 Kara Hardister 
 Jerrod Smith 

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK 

 8:30   11:00  

  15-Jun 22-Jun 15-Jun 22-Jun 

Lectors Lisa 
Robinson 

Mary Lee 
Blackwelder 

Laura 
Pennell 

Gracie 
Matheny 

Worship 
Assistants Ava Ramsey Jack Smith 

Michele 
Nichols 

Tony 
Lippard 

Acolytes Riley 
Dodson 

Colby Miller Hank 
Schmitt 

Tyler 
Nichols 

Greeters Mellisa Little / 
Doris Teumer 

Alice Lloyd/ 
Shirely Miller 

Council 
Assistants 

Melissa Little/ 
David Sloan 

Bob Boynton/ 
Bob Hill 

Healing 
Prayer Scott Harmon Anne Futterer 

Communion 
Prep 

Debbie Troutman & 
Jessica Troutman 

Tony Lippard /  
Kathy Hunter 

      

Tellers Bob & Peggy Pergola 

Slide Prep Amy Black 

LUTHERIDGE FINAL DETAILS 
 

     Final Parent Meeting Those going to 
camp are asked to meet THIS Sunday June 
15th at 10:00 am in the Fellowship Hall for 
final details. You will receive a parent 
packet which includes a packing list and a 
medication form and I will also text those 
out Sunday afternoon.  ALL medical release 
forms were sent to each family this past 
week and were due by Friday, if you have 
one outstanding PLEASE bring it with you, if 
you sent your campers form directly to 
Lutheridge please send a copy to Deacon 
Liz. 

     We will be traveling to Lutheridge by 
charter bus again this year.. We will leave 
on Sunday June 22nd after worship; and we 
invite all of our campers to worship with us 
at our 11 am service, lunch will be provided 
before we leave for camp. We have 21 
youth from Kimball and 18 from GW Carver, 
and 5 Campfirmation students.  Our youth 
will be in several different programs which 
include HS Students for Outdoor 
Adventure, MS Students for Climb High, 
Bike and Hike, Confirmation students for 
Kairos Campfirmation, KKids / 3rd-5th 
Grades for Pioneers and 1st Camp. We are 
super excited to have so many join us in 
building memories at Lutheridge.   
If you still have a balance owed, this needs 

to be paid before we leave! 



BLESSING BOX NEEDS  
 
 

We have an URGENT NEED for the 
items on this list.  Our supplies are 
dwindling and we are running out of 
items to stock. We will soon reach a 
point of having an empty Blessing 
Box.  We need your help! Donations 

to purchase items for the Blessing Box are also 
welcome and appreciated. 

• Canned Chicken and Tuna 
• Canned Beans and Vegetables  
• Fruit Cups 
• Pudding Cups 
• Water 
• Shelf-stable Milk 
• Oatmeal 
• Canned Spaghetti sauce  

KIMBALL STAFF 
 
 

Rev. John Futterer, Senior Pastor 
pastor@kimballchurch.org 

 

 Deacon Liz Fisher, Minister of Word & Service 
youth@kimballchurch.org 

 

Keith Sutton, Parish Administrator 
churchoffice@kimballchurch.org 

 
Howard Bentley, Treasurer 

treasurer@kimballchurch.org 
 

Brian Sevison, Music Director  
(Chancel Choir / Handbells) and Accompanist  

bssevison@gmail.com 
 

Rev. Dr. David Keck, Pastor Emeritus 

After a successful first week of kamp with 34 kampers, the 
second week of Kimball Kamp is this Monday through Friday. 
If you are attending this week, please pay by today! 
 

 
                  LINK TO PAY FOR KAMP 

ADULT MYRTLE 
BEACH TRIP 

November 12-14 
 

All rooms at The 
Beach Cove Resort 
are oceanfront. 
Amenities include 
indoor and outdoor heated pools, a weight room, 
and a kitchenette with refrigerator.  Each room has 
two queen beds. Check-in is 4:00 pm Wednesday 
and checkout is 11:00 am on Friday. 
 

The price includes two breakfasts and dinners at the 
Original Benjamin’s and Chuck’s Steak House.  
Additionally, we will enjoy two shows: The Carolina 
Opry and the Legends Theatre.  Note: The annual 
Christmas Craft Show is also that week.  
 

Cost is $280 per person with double occupancy. If 
desired, you can pay in three payments with the first 
due on June 15. Checks should be made to KMLC 
Pastor’s Discretionary Fund designated for Adult 
Beach Trip. Emergency cancellations can be made 
until October 6.  So, choose your roommate and sign 
up today in the Narthex or Commons!  

See Pat Tallent for questions.  

It’s with great joy that we welcome the Schriver 
family (Eric, Liz, Evie and Easton) into membership 
today. They are sponsored this morning by the 
Russell Family.  Eric is a Network Engineer with 
Cisco Systems; Liz is an assistant Principal at R. 
Brown McAllister Elementary School in Concord; 
Evie is a rising 4th grader and Easton is a rising 2nd 
grader - they both attend Boger Elementary School. 
This family has already become very active at 
Kimball Memorial...more information about them 
will appear in the July Newsletter. They are at home 
at 6298 Chamar Circle in Kannapolis 
egw201@gmail.com (607-759-2214). 
 

Other new members will be received this Summer. If 
you are interested in membership at Kimball 
Memorial, please speak with Pastor John. 

mailto:pastor@kimballchurch.org
mailto:youth@kimballchurch.org
mailto:churchoffice@kimballchurch.org
https://give.tithe.ly/?formId=d9528dd1-6864-11ee-90fc-1260ab546d11
mailto:egw201@gmail.com

